
TO: Fremont County Board of County Commissioners 
FROM: Sunny Bryant, County Manager 
DATE: October 26, 2021 
RE: County Manager Report 

 

 

The construction of the Pathfinder Park Community Center is continuing.  We are waiting on the 
three-phase electric from Black Hills, which has put the project behind approximately three 
weeks.  We are scheduled to take over the building the end of November.    

We are finalizing the 2022 budget.  The budget will be posted on the website for public review 
beginning October 28.  It will also be available at 615 Macon Avenue, Room 106.  We have a 
public hearing scheduled for November 9.  

We have finalized the refinancing of the 2013 Certificates of Participation.  This will save the 
County approximately $3 million in interest.   

We currently have the remodel in the Motor Vehicle Division out for bid.  For more information 
go to our website at www.fremontco.com.  Upcoming projects include a a remodel of some space 
at the buildings at 1901 East Main Street. 
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